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and in Edgeley and Sherwood, Mrs. Raymond Stuart, AY. 5-1934.

Road Cost High

$35,000 A Mile

TENDERS FOR PAVING Ca.n:i
an
Crestwood Road were read to
council by Clerk J. McDonald at
Monday's meeting of Vaughan

ville Rd., Edgar Avenue

Township Council.

The tenders ranged from that
of the Advance Paving Company
Ltd. at $118,080 including $37,000
for gravel (the lowest) to the
tender of Dufferin Construction
Company at $140,617 including
$41,430 for gravel (the highest),

“Fabulous Sums”

Reeve Perry said that these
%“are fabulous sums for only 312
miles of road. How can taxpay-
ers pay $35,000 a mile of road?”

Councillor W. Anstey pointed
sut that the tender of R. J. Bea-
mish at $126,060 including-$46 -
500 for gravel, would be the low-
est, “If the gravel part of the
tender was omlitted, but that even

then, “it's still awfully high!"

' Reeve Perry asked, "“Why can't
we do it and cheaper?"”
Council set the matter aside for
further discussion at a later date.
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THURS., FRIL
' SEPTEMBER 24, 25
THUNDER IN THE SUN
Color
Busan Hayward
Jeff Chandler
LAMP IS HEAVY
Belinda Lee
Cartoon
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SAT., MON.
SEPTEMBER 26, 28

MARDI GRAS
(Color)
#at Boone
Gary Croshy
BRAVADOS
(Color)
Gregory Peck
Joan Collins
Cartoon

W e

TUES., WED,
SEPTEMBER 29, 30

BONJOUR TRISTESSE
(Color)

(Adult)
Deborah Kerr
David Niven
LAST BLITZKREIG
Van Johnson
Cartoon

THEATRE

SWIMMING POOL

fun spot for all

s DUSTERIN STREFT SOUTHOF NO. 7

Markham, Whitchurch and
King township do you live
Do vou have an Avon
Representative calling on you
v? If you don't, per-
haps it Is an open territory,
which could offer you a good
esarning opportunity. If you
would like to =sell Avon,
please write Mrs. F. Walker,

Collingwood, or

Maple

For a perfect wind-up of the
evening — a weiner roast.

Of course the main ingredient
for a good start for this fall sea-
son is YOU, Make sure you plan
to be there and besides having
vourselves a time you will show
Bob and Lynn James that you
really do appreclate the time and
effort they so freely give to the
Hi-C group at Maple United
Church.

Bring along a friend and also
any ldeas or suggestions for fur-
ther get-togethers. This is your
club — enjoy yourselves,
Week-end Guest

Miss Mararet Crocker of Tor-
onto was a week-end visltor with
Mrs. I. Watson and Jackson Cook.

Miss Jill Neufeld entertained
22 fellow nursing classmates at
her home on Labour Day. The
young ladies enjoyed a lovely
corn roast on the spacious Neu-
feld lawn. It marked the occas-
jon of the girls' first year in
training. They are students at Wo-
men's College Hospital, Toronto.
United Church News

The September W.M.S. meeting
was held Tuesday evening, Sep-
tember 15 in the church parlor
with Mrs. R. A. Bigford presiding.
Mrs. G. Watson was pianist for
the hymn singing, Plans were
made for the fall thankoffering
meeting to be held in the church
on Tuesday, October 20, in the
afternoon. Mrs. Ault, Dominion
Board Supply Secretary, will be
| guest speaker. The devotional
was given by Mrs. B. Yake, en-
titled,
World,” with Mrs. Smart read-
ing the seripture. Mrs. N. Woods
gave a brief description of the
new study book “Africa Disturb-
ed”, edited by Dr, and Mrs. Em-
ory Ross. While Missionaries in
Africa in 1958, they set about dis-
covering some factors and under-
lving reasons for the restlessness
and eonfusion that abound in

Africa, Refreshments were served
Rlll'ﬂl WI]II'IEI'I at the elose of the meeting.
R Thanks goes to the quartet who
What section of Vaughan, | made & special contribution to the

service of praise in Maple United
Church choir on Sunday, Sep-
tember 13. The quartet included
John Neufeld, Lorne Wells, Roy
Clegg and Norman Lund. Their
selection was “How Great Thou
Art”, accompaniled by Mrs. Roy
Clegg at the organ. We hope this
ls only a beginning and will be
looking forward to hearing them
again.

Rally Day will be observed on
Sunday, September 27, at the reg-
ular Sunday school time at the
Maple United Church. There will
also be promotions on the f{fol-
lowing Sunday, October 4. It is

» | hoped that a new program In the

life of the Maple United Sunday

] School will begin. A committee

under the chairmansnip of Rev.
Davies was formed at the begin-
ning of the year. After many mee-
tings and with the aid of Rev.
Charles Fox, four departments
have been formed. Mr. Morley
Kinnee General Superintendent
and a Departmental Superinten-
dent over each department: Nor-
man Lund Adult and Junior Bi-
ble Classes and Intermediates;
Mrs. Norman Payne, senior class-
es: Miss Betty Jackson, primary
classes. The kindergarien and
nursery classes will remain as is
under the leadership of Mrs. A.
Bowes, Mrs. Bailie and Mrs. J.
Boron. In a growing community
it was felt that this was the time
to organize to fill the need for
more who would want to take
the opportunity to bring their
boys and girls to Sunday School.
Your “Liberal” Delivered

How about that! Michael Weir
will be canvassing vour street but
vou could help him by calling him
at Maple 8 and asking him to list
vou as a regular. Your own news
delivered to your door every
Thursday.

{This seems lke an unusually
dull column this week — seems
no one has done anything inter-
esting in our town — now that
my doector has cut me off coffee,
I'll not be able to join in coffee
claques and pick up the odd tid-
bit here and there, Why deesn't
someone call me some exciting -
or just plain news??)

Sometimes we think it would
be hetter if we stuck to the Maple
Girls' Softball League and didn't
volce our opinions regarding the
alouettes quite so loud, but who
Is there to get us caught up on
the girls' -ball club? (we're still
pulling for Sam even so0.)

Zion Lutheran Harvest Festival

On Sunday, September 27, the

| Zion Lutheran Church Is cele-
brating its'153rd anniversary. The

“Falth In the Changing+

Nole

morning service at 11 am. will
have the pastor, Rev. H. R, Linde-
man B.A. in charge. Rev. J. Zim-
merman of Kitehener will be the
guest speaker at the evening ser-
vice at 8 p.m.

The Zion Lutheran Church Is
2 miles south of Maple on Keele
Street and a warm welcome is ex-
tended to you,. who have no
church of your own, to worship
with them.

Fashion Minded

Marg Kerrigan and Pat Davis
took In a fashion show at a down-
town department store recently.
They were no doubt looking for
inspiration — perhaps hopefully.
Chestnut-Gather-upper

David Couper had a wonderful
day when he' and his folks, Mr.
and Mrs. Tom Couper of Murray
Place, Downsview, visited Mr.
and Mrs. Park and Miss Agnes
Couper. David climbed way up
in the chestnut tree and picked
scads of chestnuts to take home.
That seems to be all the rage with
youngsters right now. 1 wonder
what they do with them? (Me-
thinks before long mom quietly
gathers them up after a few days
of finding them strewn all over
the house) but the gathering of
them is always lots of fun.
Maple Cub Packs

All interested cubs from both
A and B packs turned out for a
general get-together September
16, so that the Group Committee
and the leaders eould find out
just how many boys between the
ages of 8 and 12 would be attend-
Ing this year. The turnout show-
ed that it would warrant two
packs again this year, Let us hope
the interest shown gains moment-
um and that the boys make this
the best year, eub-wise, yet.

After registrations, a few games
were played,

PLEASE NOTE that A pack
will be starting their meetings a
half hour earlier this vear. That
means all cubs of A pack will
meet at the Scout Hut at 8:30
every Wednesday night, .

Members of B pack will meet
at the Scout Hut, Thursday nights
at 7 p.m.

Any boys in that age group
(8-12) who have just recently mov-
ed to Maple and are interested in
Joining ecubs, drop around to the
hut Wednesday or Thursday and
you will find a very active group
that will make you most welcome.,
Incidently the Hut is near the
Community Hall. Mrs. Betty
Rumble is Akela for A Pack and
Ron Harding is B Pack's Akela.

For the older boys, Maple has
a Scout troop under the leader-
ship of Jack House

ing time,

You as a parent can support
this cub and scout group by ac-
tively joining in with either the.
Group Committee or the Ladies’
Auxiliary — the Maple Lions
Club sponsors this worthwhile as-
sociation,

St. Stephen’s Church News

Sunday, September 13, 'was
Rally and Registration Day for

[ St. Stephen’s Sunday School.

The annual picnie and congre-
gational get-together was held on
Saturday, September 19, at
Shur-Gain Farm, Maple. The
usual races, contests and games
were enjoved — the most popu-
lar feature being the pony rides!!
After the picnic supper a hearty
sing song and eclosing pravers by
the Rector, brought the pleasant
afternoon to a close. The new
Rector, Dr, Ramsay Armitage and
Mrs. Armitage were given a spec-
ial welcome.

On Sunday, September 20, the
Sunday School Promotion Exer-
cises took place at the close of
the morning church service. Dr.
Armitage presentad certificates
to the following: Gail James, Tom
Newman, Michael Punkett, Paul
Martin, John Reeds, Nancy Tay-
lor, Edward Witney, Clyde New-
man, Paul Punkett, John Thurs-
ton, Fraser Cringan, Bruce Pren-
tice, Bonnie Prince, Barbara Ba-
ker, Lynda Cooper, Shelley
James, Cynthia MecClelland, Lyn-
da Reeds, Zillah Witney, Joan
Watt, Rosemary Prentice, Ricky
Calder, Claude Holmes, Arthur
Nicholson and Bill Reeds.

PLEASE NOTE: The Sunday
School time will be changed to
11 am. starting this Sunday,
September 27, at St. Stephen's
Anglican Church.

St. Stephen's G.A.

The Toronto Diocese held a
Girls" Auxiliary weekend at Camp
Couchiching, Orillia, recently.
The delegates attending from St.

| Stephen’s G.A. were: Joan Hodg-

TOWRNSHIP OF VAUGHAN
WATERWORKS

APPLICATIONS will be received by the undersigned, until 5 o’clock
P.M., MONDAY, OCTOBER 5th, 1959, for the employment of a Water-

works Helper.

DUTIES will include repairing service installations, maintenance of
water mains, hvdrants and other fixtures, assist in the supervision of the
pump-house and generally maintain an adequate supply of water for the

consumers.

APPLICATIONS must be submitted on forms supplied by the Town-

ship which are available at the Municipal Offices in Maple and the Carr-
ville Road Pump-house in Richvale.

SIGNED —

9 M M Donald

Clerk-Treasurer,
Township of Vaughan,

Maple, Ont.

|3nn, Lynne Jackson, Judith Mad-
din, and Vicki Reeds. The girls

had themselves a wonderful time
and enjoyed meeting with the
other delegates.
Community & School Club

It isn't too soon to start making
plans to attend the first meeting
of your Community and School
Club to be held at the George
Balley School, Wednesday, Sep-
tember 30, and first Wednesday

of the month thereaiter.

The parents of first graders are
especially interested in seeing the
school for perhaps the first time,
They, with parents of boys and
girls in the other grades, will
learn to understand the many dif-
ferent phases of teaching and ad-
ministrative deallngs with the
children.

Each meeting has its own social
time where you may ask ques-
tions pertaining to a school prob-
lem, or just get to know your
neighbor better — all over a cup
of coffee.

Back To Usual Grind

Tim Weir, after working three
months at Jasper Lodge, Alta., is
home again. Guess we had the
warmer summer by & long shot,

St. Andrew's W.A.

The W.A. and WM.S. of St.
Andrew's Church held its first
meeting for the fall season at the
home of Mrs. Gordon Ingram,

on Wednesday, September 16,
with 17T members present and two
visitors.

The program was In charge of
Mrs. V. Orr and Mrs. W. Hodge,
with Mrs. Ingram substituting
for Mrs. H. Constable. Mrs. Orr
sang two solos during the even-
ing.

Plans were made for the Thank-
offering meeting to be held in
the church on Wednesday, Octo-
ber 21, at 8 p.m., with Mrs. B.
F. Andrews as special speaker.

A pleasant social time was en-
joved at the close of the meeting,
Canadian Canecer Society

The annual meeting of the
Canadian Cancer Society, Maple
Branch, was held in the Lions
Room at the Community Centre,
Thursday, September 17, 1959,

The president, Mr. Wills Mac-
lachlan, was in the chair and call-
ed on the chairmen of the differ-
ent committees to give their an-
nual report.

Mr. J. M. McDonald, In giving
his report as campaign chairman
remarked that Maple Branch ha
raised $2,500. and thought they
could be justly proud. In return,
Mr. McDonald received the ape
plause of the group for the basle
organizing that went into such an
effort to bring about such a suc-
cess.,

Mr. Maclachlan thanked the

and they | various chairmen and econgratu-
would welcome new members too. | lated them on their ecompetent
Tuesdays at 7 p.m. is their meet- | service to the Cancer Society,

Upon handing over the ‘chair’i

to the new president for '59-'60,
Mr. Maclachlan assured the mem-
bers that although it had been
with trepidation he had first ac-
cepted the presidency, he had en-
joved his office and would not
lose any interest in the Cancer
Society and its endeavors in the
coming vear. He had been an in-
terested guest at the opening of
the hostel in connection with the
Princess Margaret Hospital and
the Art Gallery at the C.N.E.
sponsored by the Cancer Society.
Now he was delighted to turn
the chair over to Mrs. George
Miller.

The @ecretary, Mrs. Lorne
Wells, read a letter from the Med-
fcal Advisor, Dr. R. A. Bigford,
in which he paid tribute to the
retiring president, Mr. Maclach-
lan, for his services throughout
the years and his leadership and
guidance that is so appreciated by
the Canadian Cancer Soclety and
the Maple Branch in particular.

The first executive meeting of
the fall season will be held at the
home of Mrs, George Miller on
October 15.

The executive panel for 1959-
60 is: Honorary President, Mr.
Wills Maclachlan; President, Mrs,
George Miller; Vice-President,
Mrs. Graham Walter; Treasurer,
Mrs. R. A. Bigford; Secretary,
Mrs. June Wells; Women's Ser-
vices, Mrs. James Spencer; Co-
chairman, Mrs. R. E. Smart:
Transportation, Mrs, Lorne
Wells: Co-chairman, Mrs. Mac
Hamilton; Education, Mrs. Harry
Kentner; Co-chairman, Mrs. Wm.
Weir: Campaign, Mr. James Mec-
Donald Co-chairman, Mrs. Edna

Fierheller;: Publicity, Mrs. Len
Shore: Drugs and Nursing, Mrs.
James James: Visiting, Mrs. H.
Bryan: Medical Advisor, Dr. R. A.
Bigford.

Hi-C’s Geiting Underway

Hey teen-agers (15-1T7 years),
remember the fun wyou had at
your ice cream social in the early
summer? Well it's time to get
with It again as the Hi-C's are
getting ready for thelr fall sea-
son in a big way. Bob and Lynn
James are sponsoring this group
again and with them at the helm
you can count on some interesting
as well as constructive evenings.

The first date coming up is Sat-
urday, October 3rd, when you
will meet at the Christian Educa-
tion Building of Maple United
Church at 7.30 p.m.

The W.A. was the back bone of
the social as they assisted the
voung people in their first major
effort. Once again the W.A. is
showing its interest and full sup-
port to this new group by turn-
ing over iis share of the profits
from the ice cream social to the
Hi-C's. This money is to be used
to help beautify the grounds
outside the new addition to the
chureh.

So here is the program for Oc-
tober 3rd.

A tree planting ceremony —
ghrubs to be planted in front of
the Christian Education Building
(shovels provided we presume.)

Following which square danc-
ing will be held inside the build-
ing (to limber you up after the

| shovelling!)

Edgeley Districts

Sherwood
News

Harvest Home services at Zion
Lutheran Church will be held on
Sunday, September 27, instead
of last Sunday as was announced
in the church bulletin.

The UL.C.W. held its Sep-
tember meeting on Wednesday,
September 16, at the church.

Plans were made for the con-
gregational supper to be held on
October 16.

UNIONVILLE: One of the top
winners at the C.N.E, in Lincoln
Sheep was Mr, Arnold J. Gard-
house who had the Grand Champ-
jon Ram.

Add $50 Daily To

Pump House Tender

Clerk J. M. MecDonald of
Vaughan Township at Mon-
day's council meeting read
out the tenders received for
construction of Maple pump-
house,

Lowest tender received was
entered by D. G. Hahn for
$49,750. But a posteript to
the tender which stated that
“for every day of delay in
the giving of instructions to
proceed after October 1, add
$50 daily,” brought the re-
mark from Reeve Perry to
the effect, ‘“they've been

watching Krushchev!”

Highest tender came from
Halton Paving & Construce
tion Company at $66,869.

Council thought the tens
ders rather high and set as-
ide the matter for further
discussion and considera-
tion.

Village Trustees met in the

advantages gained from the

livestock.

_Mure signatures of Maple rate-
payers are urgently needed to
meet the minimum of '217 sig-

natures required before the trus-
tees can, through the township,
make application to the Ontario
Muniecipal Board. Application to
the Ontario Water Resources
Commission has already been
made, engineering work is pro-
ceeding satisfactorily, and ten-
ders have been' called for Sep-
tember 30 for installation of the
mains.

Any ratepavers who have not
yvet had the opportunity to sign
the petition, are asked fo .get in
touch with any member of the
board, Chairman Neufeld, or

L~

More Signatures Needed
For Maple Village Water

“Wells in Maple ran dry this summer — and more
wells will be dry next summer”, was the prophetic warning
of Chairman John Neufeld on Monday, when the Maple

township offices. Present at

the meeting were Chairman Neufeld and Trustees Andrew

Snider, Jack Yorke and Village Clerk J. M. McDonald.
The trustees were unanimous in their decision that

all property owners in the area be urged to consider the

installation of the municipal

-water system. The success of this vital utility would de-
pend entirely on the number of consumers, and prove bene-
ficial to all water users, whether domestic, commercial,
industrial, and especially to growers and ‘to raisers of

Trustees Snider or Yorke. ;

Chairman Neufeld reported
that the soil excavated from the
8 foot 8 inch depth of the water-
main trench had been utilized to
good advantage — the filling in of
the parking lot adjacent to the
Maple Communify Hall, enabling
the parking of 500 additional ears,
the only expense involved belng
the bulldozing of the lot, which
cost $148,50.

Following a motion proposed
by Trustee Yorke and seconded
by Trustee Snider, it was resolv-
ed that the Maple Village Trus-
tees would hold a meeting on ev-
ery first Monday in the month at
7 pm., and at 4 p.m. on every

third Monday.

CONCORD

Guides and Brownies

Some people just never give
up! Although summer holidays
have been over for two weeks, 14
Brownies were off to Camp Sam-
ac at Oshawa last week-end. With
their leaders, Mrs. Barrett and
Mrs. Simmons, chief cooks and
bottle-washers, Pat Smith and
Ruth Voigt, the girls left Concord
Friday evening and returned Sun-
day afternoon. Three Brownie
packs from Thornhill were also at
Samac.

Four Guides from First Con-
cord company jolned some Rich-
mond Hill Guides for a week-end
camp at Don Head Farms. Vickl
and Linda Watt, Carole Keffer
and Barbara Orr ‘“roughed it"
from Saturday morning until Sun-
day evening.

Birthday Party

On Saturday, September 19,
Mark Medensky, Rockview Gar-
dens, celebrated his second birth-
day by having a party for some
of his little friends. Enjoying the
festivities were Carol Fawbert,
Paul and David Yates, Heather
and Patricia Keffer and their res-
pective mothers. Mr. and Mrs.
John Guest, Hillside Avenue,
Mark’s grandparents, were also
present.

Ratepayers

A new ratepayers® assoclation
has been formed in Concord. Tak-
ing in the Cooper Subdivision and
surrounding district the organiza-
tion will be ealled the *Concord
Community Ratepavers Associa-
tion.””'The name Concord Heights
was suggested, but most people
felt that this name might not
seem to include those homes on
the highway and on Dufferin St.
Sixty-five very enthusiastic peop-
le were present and 51 paid the
joining fee of 25¢c. No member-
ship fee was set as yet and this
small fee is to cover any immed-
fate expenses such as postage, cir-
culars, ete.

Mrs. Margaret McLean, who
.porganized the meeting, opened the
meeting up to the point of elect-
ing a president. Mr. Larry Price
was elected and he then took
charge of the meeting. Elected
also to the executive were DMr.
Robert Gareau, secretary, and
| Mr. Russ Woods, treasurer. A
ways and means committee was
also elected and will report back
at the next meeting with the con-
stitution and by-laws of the or-
ganization.

Those ratepavers present were
89 and 44/100 per cent unanim-
ous in their desire to improve the
water situation in the commun-
ity. The executive plans to write
to Vaughan counecil requesting
that their water committee be
present at the October first rate-
payvers' meeting.

Another request to be made to
council will be for street name
signs and proper house numbers,
We wish success and luck to the

newest ratepayers assoclation
which seems already to be well
organized.
Bowling

Although there have been no
names chosen for the teams as
yet, we have some individual high
scores from last Friday. Doing
very well this week were: Fred
Rummey 258, Nora Mitchell 257,
Frank Young 246, Edna Aston 235
and Dave Young 228. New bowl-
ers may still feel welcome to
come out for a night of fun.
Socials

Mr, and Mrs. Neva and famfily,
formerly of Vaughan Blvd., have
moved to Huntsville.

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Poole,
Toronto, visited Mr. and Mrs.
| George Pools last Tuesday even-

"~ SOCIALS

ing.

On Sunday, September 13, Mr.
and Mrs. George Poole visited
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Bagg and
daughter of Alliston.

Messrs, Alan and Gary Tut-
chaner and Mike Clinline, all of
Secarboro, spent the wéek end with
Mr. John Witney. John transports
ed the boys home on Sunday and
stayed to have dinner with Mr.
and Mrs. G. Tutchaner,
Mothers’ Auxiliary

The Guide and Brownle Moth-
ers’ Group Committee will not
meet this month as was planned
last May. There will be a meet-
ing on the fourth Thursday of
next month, and all mothers will
be notified as to time and place.

Home & School

On Monday evening, Septem-
ber 14, a most interesting meet=
ing was held at Concord School
After introduction of the Home
and School executive and the
school staff, Mrs. Kajola, Presi-
dent of the York-Simcoe Council
of the Ontario Federation of
Home and Schools gave a short
talk on the associations' plans for
this year. Mr. Ross Knight, pres-
ident, then turned the meeting
over to the guest speaker, Mr. H.
Constable, Maple, who gave a
wonderfully clear explanation of
the proposed school area for
Vaughan Township. A Weston tea-
cher, as well as a Maple school
board member and taxpayer, Mr.
Constable was able to give a clear
picture of every phase of school
| areas from “What will our taxes
be?” to “Will it be better or
worse for our school system re
representation of remote areas,
ete. The forty-plus members who
were present certainly came aw-
ay with some new and different
impressions of school areas.

Mr. Knight closed the meeting
and everyone then enjoyed re-
freshments served by the excu-
tive.

Bill DING (%

OLD WINTERS NOT
SO FAR AWaY
BUILD THAT GARAGE, |
PLAN IT TODAY/

# i0Cas TRaDfualnd |

Materials for a handsome
one-car garage cost as
little as $15.00 per month.
Use our Budget Plan.
Drive In « Free Parking

AP L7023 oe YONCE ST -AV SCQ2]
af YONGEST . - . BA 1-9316

WL O VAL

i

Mr. Grant asked council
Perry asked, “For how many

not yet serviced.

upon”,

it had been agreed originally for
100 permits and then that 50 a
yvear would be granted. Reeve
Perry pointed out that it is a
large expense to provide water
and it “is impossible to continue.”

Mr. Grant continued by stating
that he had thought after town-
ship had been approached they
had agreed not to restrict per-
mits if Metro agreed. Metro had
agreed.

Shopping Centre Essential

Reeve Perrv said that was not
exactly the case. Metro. had ag-
reed but the entire agreement
with Vaughan Township had rest-
ed on an agreement that after
*130 permits were issued a shop-
ping centre would be developed
in the area. No shopping centre
had been started although more
than the 130 permits agreed had
been issued, and there was no
evidence that a shopping centre
was being developed.

Mr. Grant replied to the effect
that 6,000 square feet had been
set aside in the subdivision for a
shopping centre and this area had
been sold for that purpose. The
purchaser had agreed to fulfill
the requirement, taking over res-
ponsibility for it.

He added that he had no doubt
the purchaser was planning to
proceed and to fulfill the require-
ment but there were other delays
beyond this control holding this
matter up. He understood that 180
lots would be released, and 49
more if Metro agreed. He under-

ed and on this understanding Mr,
Schiffer for the subdivision had
sold houses.
Sold Without Permits

Reeve Perry replied that on a
previons occasion he remembered
fﬂuuncll had had to regularize
houses wold without permit by
Mr. Schiffer. Were they being ex-
pected to regularize further? *I
am saying now', added Reeve
Perry, “I am not at all impressed
by your subdivision.”

Mr. Grant sald that he thought|

stood agreement had been effect-|

Reeve Not Impressed By
Sub-Division Progress

MR. JACK GRANT, a principal of a subdivision de-
velopment at Maple, appeared before Vaughan Township
Council on Monday, to “seek clarification of the system for
permits for water facilities to the lots on his subdivision.

to release all permits. Reeve
lots 7" Mr. Grant replied that

there were 179 and then some more but these others were

Reeve Perry said that he “thought 130 were agreed

Almost together Reeve Perry
and Councillor Anstey sald, "We
did not say you could build 200
homes". Mr. Grant replied, “No,
but we thought 180 were agreed
upon."

“They Agreed”

Councillor Anstey asked, “De
you have any agreement with the
purchase in writing concerning
the development of the shopping
ecentre?" Mr. Grant replied that,
“They agreed to take over our
responsibility in this matter",

Councillor Anstey pressed for
further clarification, “Do you
have an agreement?"” “Yes, cove
ering 6,000 square feet,” replied
Mr. Grant. “Then they have not
fulfilled their agreement,” stated
Councillor Anstey.

Mr. Grant replied, “Well it has
been held up because of the wat-
er problem”., “We have pald out
$126,000," he added.

Get Together

Councillor Anstey suggested,
“You should get together with
Mr. Schiffer and the purchaser
regarding the development of the
shopping centre. That agreement
is essential before fuarther per-
mits can be released”.

Reeve Perry added that “You
should check your agreement. I
have never heard of a subdivision
which caused so much trouble™,
Lost Patience!

Councillor Anstey told Mr.
Grant, “I should like to see your
agreement with the purchaser
concerning the development of
the shopping centre"”. Mr. Grant
replied that he would be happy
to let the councillor see the agree-
ment, but registration was stalled
for a number of reasons. This
brought from the Reeve the re-
mark, “So now the township has
to finance your legal work?"™

Following further brief discus-
slon the debate was wound up by
Reeve Perry who said, “I have
lost patience with your subdivi-
sion.”

It was decided to get back te

| the matter at a later date.
ﬁ

REGAL AUTO BODY

319 Enford Road

(off Industrial Road)
RICHMOND HILL

Complete Collision

Service

Bus.: AV. 5-4702

fall.

Evergreens,

ANNUAL CLEARANCE SALE

10,000 Shade Trees from 6-12 ft. in sev-
eral varieties to be cleared this

Special prices to Ratepayers and
Horticultural Societies.

Perennials and Rock Plants.

ALPINE NURSERIES
BATHURST STREET

2 MILES NORTH RICHMOND HILL-MAPLE ROAD
TU. 4-3361

Shrubs, Hedging,

FREE

COME ONE — COME
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DANCE!!

Saturday, Oct. 3,199

ROCK N’ ROLL
A

BELL'

ROCK
MAPLE COMMUNITY HALL

10 MINUTES FROM TORONTO
Music To Suit All Tastes

(For the First Night Only)
NO JEANS OR LEATHER JACKETS

Admission 75¢
ALL — HAVE
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COKES

A BALL &
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